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We are providing this letter in connection with your non-audit assurance services on the translation of
the condensed consolidated financial statements and explanatory notes that are prepared in
accordance with the International Financial Reporting Standards and originally issued in German and
in Euro terms to Turkish and Turkish Lira as at and for the period ended 30 September 2018, of
DO & CO Aktiengeselischaft (the “Company”).

We confirm, to the best of our knowledge and belief, as of 30 September 2018, the date of your report,
the following representations made to you during your engagement.

1. We are responsible for complying with the specified requirements.
2. We are responsible for establishing and maintaining effective internal control over compliance.

3. We have made available to you all documentation related to compliance with the specified
requirements.

4, There are no compliance requirements needing clarification that required our interpretation.

5. There are no communications from regulatory agencies, internal auditors, and any other parties
concerning possible noncompliance with the specified requirements.

To the best of our knowledge and belief, no events have occurred subsequent to 30 September 2018
and through the date of this letter that affect compliance including, but not limited to, known instances
of noncompliance and communications received concerning possible noncompliance.
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